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Our Ref: HTSA: Parental letters/POS/MOG
  Date: Friday 14th January, 2022




Dear Parent/Carer,

I hope you are well and healthy following the recent COVID surge. We are all happy to have welcomed students back following the Christmas break. Students have responded positively and sensibly to wearing face coverings in communal areas and in classrooms. This measure will be reviewed at the end of January by the Government and the DfE and I will communicate further in due course. Thank you for your support in ensuring students have a face covering so that we can keep our school community safer at this time. 

As I said in my previous letter there are a number of staffing shortages in many areas of life. A number of our staff have contracted COVID-19 and we are doing what we can to ensure provision is as good as it can be using a mixture of our part-time staff, staff covering lessons and also some supply staff. Towards the end of this week there has been a reduction in absence due to COVID. I expect we will experience similar issues over the coming few weeks. 

Please continue to contact us at the school to register student absences due to COVID and particularly if COVID symptoms are present then students should take a test and stay at home. The main COVID symptoms are:
· Fever
· New continuous cough
· A loss or change in sense of smell or taste

The next phase of the vaccination programme is underway in schools and we have been given a date of 28th February to host second vaccinations for our students. This is in line with the 12 weeks from the first dose guidance following the Health Team’s previous visit. More information will follow should your child still require a second dose by that date.

[bookmark: _GoBack]We have now received information from the Local Authority to remove the local arrangement 5 day isolation rule.  This now means if there is a positive COVID case in the household, students can attend school and have no need to isolate.  The alternative measure to assist in the local management of COVID is that students use LFTs for 7 days, if the test is negative then students can attend and if positive then they are to remain at home and isolate in line with national guidance.

I will communicate further regarding any changes to face covering guidance, isolation periods or testing protocols should the need arise. Please continue to support us and test at home twice-weekly. If your child tests positive they should self-isolate and follow the self-isolation guidance.

Thanks again for your support and hopefully in a few weeks’ time we will be able to regain some normality again.

Yours sincerely,
[image: ]

Mr D Postlethwaite
Headteacher
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RUSKIN

Community High School

Learning Together. Achieving High Standards
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Ruskin Road, Crewe, Cheshire, CW2 7]JT
Headteacher: Mr D Postlethwaite BSC (Hons). MA. NPQH.

T:01270 560514 - F: 01270 650248
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